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Welcome to the Worldwide Burden
of Diabetes Workshop. I would
like to introduce the upcoming

presentations by noting that diabetes is a
large and continuously growing health
problem, particularly in the U.S. and
throughout countries in western Europe. In
the U.S., according to data from the Amer-
ican Diabetes Association, diabetes is asso-
ciated with high rates of hospitalization
and a high incidence of heart disease,
angina, myocardial infarction, blindness,
renal failure, and nontraumatic amputa-
tions (1). Approximately $1 of every $6 or
$7 spent on health care in the U.S. is spent
on diabetes, and $1 of every $4 spent by
Medicare on health care is spent on people
with diabetes (2,3).

In addition to being an expensive
health problem, diabetes is a surprisingly
common disorder. In the Medicare popu-
lation, of those who are 65 years of age and
older, 10% have been diagnosed with dia-
betes, 10% have undiagnosed diabetes, and
10% have impaired glucose tolerance.
What is important in these statistics is that
half of the people who have diabetes are
unaware that they have the disease (2-4).
People with even severe hyperglycemia can
remain largely asymptomatic for long peri-
ods of time. Consequently, a diagnosis of
diabetes is sometimes reached only after
irreversible long-term complications have
emerged.

Equally relevant to the increase in dia-
betes prevalence is the growing epidemic of
obesity in the U.S. and other industrialized
nations. Results from several studies demon-
strate that the incidence of diabetes in a

population increases along with the average
weight of that population (5). An examina-
tion of U.S. epidemiological data from about
1960 to the early- or mid-1970s reveals that
the incidence of diabetes increased as the
population became more overweight (5). It
is also disconcerting to note that the inci-
dence of obesity in children under the age of
12 has doubled in the last decade (6). The
implications of this epidemic of obesity in
children are uncertain, but the incidence of
diabetes is likely to be affected as these chil-
dren grow into adulthood.

An encouraging aspect of this situa-
tion—and indeed, the reason we are gath-
ered for this workshop—is that although
diabetes is a large and growing health care
problem, it is a problem that we can
address today. Major clinical trials have
convincingly demonstrated that clinical
outcomes in people with diabetes can be
significantly improved by improving glu-
cose control through the use of intensive
insulin therapy. These trials include the
Diabetes Control and Complications Trial,
the results of which were reported 3 years
ago; the smaller Stockholm Diabetes Inter-
vention Study; the Kumamoto Trial con-
ducted in Japan; the United Kingdom
Prospective Diabetes Study, which will be
discussed in this program; and the Veterans
Administration Cooperative Study in Dia-
betes (7-11). From a broader public health
perspective, it is also important to consider
the widespread beneficial effects that could
be achieved if the average HbAlc concen-
tration of all individuals with diabetes in
the U.S. could be lowered. Reducing HbAlc

concentrations by 10% has been shown to
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reduce the relative risk of complications by
-40% (12).

Finally, I want to point out that we
have an increasing number of agents—
including new insulin analogs for people
with type 1 and type 2 diabetes and entirely
new classes of agents including inhibitors
of carbohydrate absorption, troglitazone,
and hormones such as amylin—that have
been developed as new treatment strategies
for diabetes. Additionally, new agents for
the treatment of obesity are becoming avail-
able. The treatment of diabetes is indeed
worthwhile, both for the individual with
diabetes and for the public health, as will
be made evident during this workshop.
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